

P. O. Box 3030 2400 Rhode Island Ave. Fort Pierce, FL 34948 (407) 467-2312 Fax (407) 467-2325

June 7, 1994

Mr. Skip Robinson Florida Tire Recycling, Inc. 9675 Range Line Road Port St. Lucie, FL 34987

Dear Mr. Robinson:

At your request Deputy Chief Sessoms and I responded to Florida Tire Recycling on June 7, 1994.

It was obvious that there has been a great reduction in the amount of shredded tire piles located on this property. Deputy Chief Sessoms also visited your site on June 1, 1994. At this time there were some concerns pertaining to the water supply. This has been temporarily corrected until final water distribution plans have been installed. Deputy Chief Sessoms also advised that there was a very noticeable reduction in the tire piles from June 1, 1994 to June 7, 1994.

The St. Lucie County-Ft. Pierce Fire District appreciates the actions of Florida Tire Recycling, Inc. to eliminate this hazard.

Sincerely,

ST. LUCIE COUNTY-FT. PIERCE FIRE PREVENTION BUREAU

Deputy Chief Perry Sessoms

Fire Marshal

cc: Chief Paul C. Haigley
Deputy Chief Barry Irwin
Janet Bowman, FDEP Attorney
Joseph Lurix, FDEP Engineer
Files

Captain Fred D. Vaugon